

Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Regular Meeting 

December 30, 2014 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes Draft 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, December 30, 2014.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica [7:33 p.m.], Councilwoman Peggy Neill, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks and Deputy Town Clerk/Tax Collector Janet Ridings. 
Absent:
Mayor Pro Tem Janet Critz.

Visitors:
Charles Bowden and Lawson Rink.
With a quorum present Mayor Frederick Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of December 18, 2014 to order at 7:31 p.m.    
1. 
Opening

· Councilwoman Neill delivered the invocation.

· Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
Public Comments

· Lawson Rink – 3114 Potters Road South.
· Charles Bowden – Pleasant Grove Road.
3.
Consent Agenda
· Councilwoman Neill made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented containing the following:
A. November 13, 2014 Regular Meeting Minutes
B. October 2014 Tax Collector’s Report
C. October 2014 Finance Report 
and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Countryman, Coffey, Cureton, LaMonica and Neill
Nays: None
4.
Staff Reports
· There were no staff reports.
5.
Other Business

· Councilwoman Neill commented that the lights (snowmen and snowflakes) downtown never went out and they were always glowing and beautiful.  Whoever puts our lights up did an outstanding job.  The tree was beautiful and Councilwoman Neill has gotten a lot of compliments about the tree and she wanted to say “good job”.  Mayor Becker commented that we’ve been happy; those new lights are really far superior to the original ones we had.  Councilwoman Neill responded the lights are wonderful and very reliable.  Councilman Countryman asked when they were scheduled to come down.  Ms. Brooks responded that they are not yet; she would have to make a phone call.  
6.
Adjournment

(
Councilwoman Cureton made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Countryman, Coffey, Cureton, LaMonica and Neill
Nays: None

· The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, January 8, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:
Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, NCCMC, Town Clerk


Frederick Becker III, Mayor 
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